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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL REMOTE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th January 2021 AT 7.30PM IN THE LEIGH PARISH 
Present: Cllr J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:   K. Tilling (Parish Clerk), Cllr Awford and 6 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
Apologies were received from Cllr Mary Chandler.  The restrictions caused by the coronavirus are still on-going which means that there are no physical meetings at present. When restrictions are lifted it may be possible for the Parish Council to return to physical meetings. These regulations require the council to offer remote access to meetings until 7th May 2021 or earlier if the government repeals the legislation 
2. Declarations of Interest:
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To formally approve the Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes from the previous remote meeting on 9th December 2020 were approved. Proposed by Cllr Glazebrook and seconded by Cllr Morton. All were unanimous.
4. To discuss planning department consultations and consider responses for the following:
20/01056/FUL: Section 73 application for the removal/variation of conditions 2,3,4,6 of planning application number 14/01201/FUL at Todpool Cottage, The Leigh, Gloucester. 
This application seeks to change certain design and material aspects of a house currently under construction following full planning consent granted in 2016. Councillors were disappointed that amendments were not submitted and validated by TBC before construction had started.  The result is a house under construction with modifications that should have been discussed at a public consultation before the work had commenced.  This has now caused friction between neighbours. It is understood that TBC were contacted in August 2020 about the proposed changes but failed to respond to the house builder. It is understood that there is no change to the height, floor area and proposed materials.  Changes were explained as ‘cosmetic’ and include the introduction of a window to the side and changes to the areas of cladding. Councillors felt that the introduction of a window was a significant change but the alterations in the cladding not so.  The neighbour feels that the cladding does have an impact, but the bigger concern is the extra window plus planned windows, which will look straight into their garden and house.  The Parish Council feel that the alterations are minor in general and therefore offer little objection to the changes. It is hoped that the two neighbours will consider appropriate privacy measures to ensure that neither house can look straight into the other.
APP/G1630/W/20/3257625 (20/00140/OUT): Appeal against Non-Determination of an application for Planning Permission in relation to an Outline application for up to 150 dwellings, associated infrastructure, ancillary facilities, open space and landscaping. Construction of a new vehicular and pedestrian access from the A38 and pedestrian access to the A4019 on Land Off A38, Coombe Hill, Gloucester, Gloucestershire.
Just before Christmas some residents were sent a letter by the agents, Pegasus, handling the planning application appeal on behalf of Bovis/Hitchins. The appeal was submitted last year and based on TBC’s failure to determine the application within the required timeframe. It has now been discussed at a Planning Committee meeting and TBC were ‘Minded to refuse’.  The Appeal hearing was due to start on 19th January 2021 but was postponed due to illness only a few days before. A new date has not been set but it is anticipated to be the end of February/early March 2021. The appellants are hoping to change the appeal grounds since they were first lodge in 2020. They now wish the inspector to consider a Wheatcroft application. Some research has been conducted on this proposal and the Parish Council feel that this process is not appropriate for the Appeal, which now asks the inspector to consider house building on the proposed site but with a reduced number of 95 houses.  The Parish Council are aware that the developers are also looking to reduce their infrastructure contributions in any way they can.  The original application for the 40 houses has not been granted planning permission because it was not able to meet all the required criteria.  Aspects such as flooding, drainage, environmental impact, traffic and unacceptable design of an urban estate development in a rural ‘ribbon’ build layout have all failed to be satisfactorily addressed by the developers; in fact it is more accurate to say these issues have all been ignored to date. It was interesting to note that TBC’s failure to show a five year housing supply was subject to another appeal decision. The hearing found in favour of the appeal and was publicised yesterday. It is suggested that the appellant is also likely to use this information to support their appeal.  The Parish Council will write to PINS and submit their comments, and remind the inspector that the appellant seems to have over looked the global pandemic which is causing chaos across the world.  The Parish Council will make a presentation at the hearing.
5. Matters arising from previous minutes.
See item 7.
6. To formally agree and approve the Parish Council Precept figure for 2021/2022.
It has been noted that due to council meetings and work being conducted exclusively on line there has been a slight reduction in expenditure and will bring the Parish Council’s budget in on target at the year end.  The cost of the increase being applied for equates to £1.99 per annum per household – approx. 17p a month.  The PC recognises that it has been a challenging year for many families this year so have kept this increase as low as possible. 
Precept figure was proposed by Cllr Morton and seconded by Cllr Hooton, all in favour.
7. To consider new options/locations for trial dog bins.  
The green dog bins, ordered and supplied by TBC have now been installed at the two locations within Leigh Village. The trial bins have now been sealed and are waiting for location suggestions for the next trials. Hopefully a suitable site can be found at Coombe Hill for at least one. Suggestions welcome.
8. Any other business.
Highways Issues – the Parish Council are working with the Highways authority to try and get potholes and damaged verges fixed.  The PC is very conscious that lack of repairs makes it difficult for disabled residents to get out and about safely.

Recent flooding in Blacksmith Lane has left the usual debris on and at the side of the lane.  It is Highways responsibility to clear but Cllr Arkell will bring a tractor down and see if he can do a temporary clear.

Flooding due to heavy rainfall and blocked drains caused issues just before Christmas outside The Croft and houses lower down the lane.  With more heavy rain forecast the Parish Council are putting pressure on Highways to get this drain jetted and unblocked.
.
The Leigh NDP is ready for its next stage – section 14 regulations and a six week public consultation.  The aim is to start this consultation on 1st February 2021. The draft plan will be available to view on the website, together with the survey form. This can be down loaded and then sent via email or posted back to the clerk, or the form can be completed directly on the website.  Local businesses, parishioners and statutory consultees will all receive a copy of the survey form, either a hard copy or via email.  Colin Withers asked the Parish Council for permission to commence the six week consultation as soon as he felt it was ready to do so.  Cllr Arkell proposed that this decision was delegated to the NDP Group, and seconded Cllr Glazebrook.

Questions about a village litter pick were also raised again but due to the current lock down restrictions, nothing can be organised at present.
Meeting closed 20:44
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